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into the 
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Executive Summary of the AHISA Submission

The Education of Gifted and Talented (GAT) Children

AHISA welcomes the opportunity to contribute to the Inquiry into the education of gifted and talented children. 

AHISA has a strong interest in the quality of learning of all students in Australia.

Many of our members’ schools have developed policies and implemented programs to cater for the needs and interests of gifted and talented children during the last decade.

The procedures have been many and varied and have included acceleration, curriculum differentiation, extension and enrichment work, mentoring and grouping like-minded students for special programs.

Schools that are effective in their identification of GAT children have implemented a number of procedures, which can provide an indication of a child’s high potential.

Gifted students learn differently from other students in many ways. An understanding of these can be helpful in identifying the gifted and talented.

Gifted children often confront a range of social and emotional issues as well as educational ones. An education program for staff at schools and the parents of gifted and talented children would help people to understand the needs of these children.

The development of effective programs for the gifted and talented requires an approach that motivates gifted students to become enthusiastic learners. Teachers need to have resources available to them to offer flexibility in terms of teaching strategies, learning styles and assessment. Early access to Tertiary Institutions can be helpful.

The appointment of a GAT co-ordinator can provide a focal point for this area of education and an important resource for other staff in the school.

Teacher awareness and teacher training in GAT education are critical factors and need to be improved.

Recommendations for schools include encouragement to implement policies for identifying GAT students, to develop programs for them, to include GAT education skills in their PD programs and to nominate one staff member as a GAT Co-ordinator.

The Commonwealth Government should 

· acknowledge the needs of gifted and talented students 

· facilitate gifted education training for current teachers, pre-service teachers, special training and updating for GAT co-ordinators in schools, and an awareness program for schools and parents of the needs of GAT children

· provide centrally located GAT consultants available to staff from all sectors

· allow non-government school students to access government-run programs

· encourage further research in this area

· provide funding for exceptional cases.
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